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As it has just been stressed during this session, one of the 
key determinants of righteous demographic policies is a gender 
equality and equity, empowerment of women and autonomy in 
decisions on their reproductive health. There is no righteous 
policy regarding the population control if it deprives women 
of their basic human rights-at the first place of the right to 
control their own bodies. 
However, it is often taken as granted that in general, women 
are aware of their rights and that only the “forces from 
outside” are working against women’s autonomy in decisions 
regarding the reproduction and birth control. 
 But let me share with you some empirical data and possibly to 
give some comments.          
To the question  “Who should make the decision regarding 
abortion providing the women cannot afford to or does not want 
to have children?”: 
 63,55% of the examinees answered the women together with her 
partner,  
 30,37% answered the women herself and 
  6,08 % answered that the issue should be regulated by the 
state   
Even though the issue of women’s reproductive health and 
rights is not covered only by this question, nor I consider 
abortion a favorable birth control method, I have used this 
question as an paradigm of the women’s perception of their 
basic human rights to chose and the right to manage and 
control her own body. 
As it could be seen, more than 70% of examinees takes they 
have to share this decision with other subjects and that they 
could not be independent in this decision.  
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Evidently, the respective number of women is not aware that 
their bodies are theirs alone and that nobody has the right to 
make decision on their behalf whether they do or do not decide 
to keep the child. 
Even more, some woman do not aware that the state intervention 
in birth control is internationally recognized a violation of 
women’s human rights.  
In some deepened interviews with women, I have noticed a 
contradictions and confusion in their own minds and attitudes 
towards birth control and the role that women have in it, 
especially there is a big confusion toward abortion issue. 
There are in my opinion multiple, very often controversial 
factors which have contributed to it. 
The first one is inheritance from the previous system, which 
has declared that man and women in socialism are equal and 
consequently, they have equal and balanced rights to decide 
about birth, birth control and abortion.  
The second factor, opposite to the first one, but with the 
same result for women is the patriarchal culture we are living 
in with it’s main idea that women’s body is man’s ownership 
especially regarding the birth issues and descendants. 
 The third factor is a conflict between two currently existing 
ideas and “strategies” regarding the women’s rights to control 
their bodies and to have access to safe abortion. The first 
one is liberal attitude and practice towards abortion in 
previous system whose spirit is yet present in public opinion 
and in practice, and the second is opposite “pro-life” and 
pro-natal movement which has it’s authentic protagonists 
within all transition countries where the nationalist and 
right wing forces came in power supported by conservative 
religious hierarchy.  
 Women also find themselves caught between the tendency of 
anti natal control of the population growth in developing and 
transition countries promoted mainly by the internationals and 
on the other side pro natal politics of the nationalists and 
conservatives in their local environment who are claiming for 
more birth and more children for the Nation. Although these 
strategies are completely opposite in their intentions both 
tries to size the woman’s control over her own body and of 
course their human rights. They will be as much more 
successful as the women’s consciousness and knowledge about 
their reproductive rights is at lower level. 
 
One of the possible conclusions could be that the policies 
whose aim is the improvement of the women’s reproductive 
health and rights must be focused not only on legislative and 
institutional mechanisms but first of all on awareness rising 
and education among women themselves.     
  
 
  


